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Attention: Ms.T Madubela                                                       our ref : D C Nicoll
              Committee Secretary                                                 Date: 29th April 2008

              Portfolio Committee on Water Affairs

BRIEFING ON 2006/2007 ANNUAL REPORT
For the year ending 30th June 2007, Albany Water Board provided 511753megalitres of good quality potable water to approximately 25000 people within a 15kl radius of Bushman’s River Mouth.

We have no dams or fresh water rivers and no access to underground water as we are situated on Bokkeveld Shale, which is not conducive to storing water.

We therefore provide 35% of our water using Reverse Osmosis of seawater and the balance we pump out of the dune fields , near the beach at Dias Cross about 9km away, consequently our water is a little high in chloride but quite drinkable
Our challenges are:

a) The indigenous population is growing rapidly, as the surrounding farms convert

      to “game farming” 

b) The majority of these people can obviously not pay for the service
c) Upgrading the quality of our water

d) Find new sources of water. i.e. we can extract more sea water, for Reverse Osmosis, but the cost of electricity is quite high and is likely to increase substantially and the supply is now no longer guaranteed.
e) Find new source of electricity. Being at the coast we have an inexhaustible supply of wind and we are following the Darling experiment with interest

      From our turnover it is obvious we cannot fund major expansion on our own, but working with developers and the Ndlambe Municipality we are able to make some progress, such as the new 5megalitre reservoir, which is being funded by  R3.5m from Mig and R2.5m from a developer (Kenton Eco Estates). This should alleviate the critical water supply at Xmas when our demand almost doubles for three weeks, with the annual influx of holidaymakers.
It will also give us much needed additional storage for the Eskom Outages

From our balance sheet it can be seen that we live within our means and the last three years have kept our price increases well below inflation. 5.6% in 2005, 5% in 2006 and 4% last year
Ndlambe Municipality is busy investigating receiving water from the Orange River through the Glen Melville Dam near Grahamstown and piping it down to the coast. This is a multi-million rand scheme in conjunction with ABSA.

At this stage the Board believes it will take far longer than the present estimate of two years and will therefore continue to try to improve our quality and quantity

Yours Faithfully

D C Nicoll

CEO

